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1. pntrance Heetinrz: Vederal lv  8~ onsored Radiation Releases 
and ExDeriments Iavolvinu Euman Bub9ects~~ tGAO Code 302113). 

request letter from Chairman John Glenn, Senate Committee on 
Governmental Affairs. Since sending its 2une 20, 1994, notice 
letter, the GAO has decided that its Health, Education, and Human 
Services Division (Federal Health Care Delivery Issues) Will lead 
its DoD efforts. The GAO Resources, Community, and Economic 
Development Division (Energy and Sciences Issues) will have 
overall responsibility for coordinating the GAO efforts at the 
Departments of Defense, Energy, Health and Human Services, and 
Veterans Affairs, as well as the National Aeronautics and Space 
Administration (NASA). The GAO National Security and 
International Affairs Division will do the work at the NASA. The 
GAO has excluded the Central Intelligence Agency from its work 
because it was not discussed in the request letter. 

In his request letter, Chairman Glenn noted that the 
Administration is currently identifying the radiation releases, 
experiments, and tests that, through lapses in science or ethics 
standards, may have harmed individuals. The President has 
appointed an Advisory Committee on Human Radiation Experiments to 
provide advice and recommendations to the Human Radiation 

- Interagency Working Group on the ethical and scientific standards 
applicable to human radiation experiments. The Departments of 
Defense, Energy, Health and Human Services, and Veterans Affairs 
have recently disclosed that they previously planned radiation 
releases, conducted experiments and other tests to determine the 
effects of radiation on humans. 

The GAO has started the review based on an April 14, 1994, 

Chairman Glenn cited the related January 25, 1994, Committee 
hearings and the Committee’s need for additional work in this 
area. At the July 19 entrance meeting, the GAO staff discussed 
the Committee request that the GAO examine the Administration’s 
plans for: 

- disclosing the details of the Federally sponsored 
radiation releases and experiments that involved human 
sub] ects , 

- identifying and notifying those subjects (or their 
families), and 

- compensating those people who are determined to have been 
injured as a result of the experiments. 

The Committee has requested that the GAO frequently update 
the Advisory Committee and Working Group so that its preliminary 
observations can be considered and search process adjusted, if 
needed. The Committee has also requested that the CAO testify in 



Sct;bc-? 1994 cn its work. The GAO testimony will likely show the 
s t a t L s  of t h e  Administration's actions. Based on our past 
experience with the GAO team working in the DoD, we expect that 
thc GAO will meet with appropriate DoD officials in advance of 
any congressional testimony to discuss the accuracy and 
completeness of its work. 

The DoD Principal Deputy Assistant to the Secretary of 
Defense (Atomic Energy) informed the GAO that the (1) Radiation 
Experiments Command Center is the focal point for the DoD search 
process, (2) agency Generals Counsel will decide on disclosures 
at the completion of the search, and (3) Congress will decide on 
compensation based on input from the Department of Justice. 

staff on this assignment. The GAO will determine what further 
work is needed based on input received during the Committee 
hearings in October 1994. The GAO currently plans to issue its 
final report by May 1995 but does not know at this time whether 
the DoD will be provided an opportunity to comment officially on 
any GAO draft report. However, the GAO staff has agreed to an 
exit meeting with appropriate DoD officials to discuss the 
accuracy and completeness of its work before issuing any final 
report. The Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for 
Acquisition and Technology is the primary action office for this 
GAO effort. (Mr. Benef ie l  (703) 604-9630) 

The GAO is working with Mr. Chris Kline of the Committee 


